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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. RON KIND 
OF WISCONSIN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Mr. KIND. Madam Speaker, I was unable to 
have my votes recorded on the House floor 
Monday, February 11, 2019 due to unex-
pected family obligations in Wisconsin. Had I 
been present, I would have supported the pas-
sage of both bills considered on the floor. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO NAT ‘‘KING’’ COLE 

HON. ADAM B. SCHIFF 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Mr. SCHIFF. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to celebrate the life of Nat ‘‘King’’ Cole, who 
was born one hundred years ago on March 
17, 1919 in Montgomery, Alabama. 

Mr. Cole is recognized for being one of the 
most distinguished and exemplary music re-
cording artists of all time and as a talisman for 
the civil rights movement. 

Nat King Cole began his music career with 
a focus on jazz, having founded the Nat King 
Cole Trio as a young man. The band quickly 
became an influential melodic phenomenon. 
He signed with Capitol Records in 1943, and 
the release of his first album, The King Cole 
Trio, followed in 1945. The album was widely 
successful as it hit the top of Billboard’s inau-
gural album chart. The talented pianist and vo-
calist went on to record approximately 700 
songs under Capitol Record’s label, including 
150 singles that appeared on the R&B, Pop 
and/or Country charts of Billboard. Mr. Cole’s 
success caused Capitol Record’s legendary 
Hollywood building on Vine Street to be infor-
mally nicknamed ‘‘The House That Nat Built.’’ 

In 1946, he hosted the nationally aired, fif-
teen-minute ‘‘King Cole Trio Time,’’ which was 
the first broadcast of its kind to have an Afri-
can American musician as a host. Mr. Cole 
made history once again in 1956 when he be-
came the first African American performer to 
host his own network television show, NBC’s 
‘‘Nat King Cole Show.’’ He also appeared in 
numerous films, including St. Louis Blues and 
Cat Ballou. 

Along with his legendary musical career, Mr. 
Cole is remembered for his milestone leader-
ship in the civil rights movement. After pur-
chasing a house in the all-white Hancock Park 
neighborhood in 1948, he became a target of 
the Ku Klux Klan who burned a cross on his 
family’s lawn. This horrific incident spurred him 
to help overturn a 1920’s City of Los Angeles 
statute that allowed the neighborhood to be 
segregated. 

Before Mr. Cole’s premature death in 1965, 
when he was just 45 years old, his final 
album, L–O-V–E, reached number four on the 
Billboard album chart. At that time, Capital 

Records had sold more than nine million Nat 
King Cole records. Nat King Cole received 
many honors including being inducted into the 
Rock and Roll Hall of Fame, receiving a Re-
cording Academy Lifetime Achievement Award 
and being featured on a U.S. Postal Service 
commemorative stamp. 

Married in 1948, Mr. Cole and his wife, 
Maria had five children: Natalie, Carole, Nat 
Kelly, Casey and Timolin. In 2008, their twin 
daughters, Timolin and Casey Cole, founded 
Nat King Cole Generation Hope to help fund 
music programs for schools across America. 

I ask all Members of Congress to join me in 
recognizing Nat King Cole on the one-hun-
dred-year milestone of his birth. Mr. Cole’s life 
is a lesson in success despite adversity, the 
triumph of respect, talent and civility coupled 
with cultural, business and political savvy. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE CITY OF 
SUMAS, WASHINGTON 

HON. SUZAN K. DelBENE 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Ms. DELBENE. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor the City of Sumas, which was voted 
to have the best-tasting water in Washington 
State. I congratulate them on this exemplary 
achievement. 

On August 29, 2018, the Evergreen Rural 
Water of Washington held its sixteenth annual 
Water Taste Test, and the City of Sumas 
placed first among twenty-three competitors 
from across Washington state. The judges 
graded the water samples on taste, odor, and 
clarity. This is the second time in seven years 
Sumas has won best-tasting water title in the 
state. 

By placing first in Washington State’s Water 
Taste Test, the City of Sumas then qualified 
for the Great American Water Taste Test, 
hosted by the National Rural Water Associa-
tion in Washington, D.C. On February 6, 2019, 
the City of Sumas’ water sample placed fifth in 
the nation. 

I am incredibly proud to see the City of 
Sumas’ hard work and efforts be recognized 
at the state and national levels. 

Again, I congratulate the City of Sumas on 
their accomplishments and look forward to en-
joying a glass of their water the next time I am 
in town. 

f 

CELEBRATING THE RAMONA TOWN 
HALL 125TH ANNIVERSARY 

HON. DUNCAN HUNTER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Mr. HUNTER. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize a celebrated moment for one of 
San Diego County’s true historical landmarks 

located in my district. It is very rare to have a 
piece of living history in our community, but 
we are blessed with such a place on Main 
Street in Ramona, California, with the Ramona 
Town Hall. It is both a snapshot of the pio-
neering spirit of the Old West, as well as evi-
dence of a thriving community spirit. The Ra-
mona Town Hall is celebrating its 125th Anni-
versary this year and I would like to take a 
moment to highlight this important achieve-
ment. 

In 1894, property lots were donated to the 
community on which to build a structure that 
would serve the people of the Santa Maria 
Valley. Designed by architect William S. 
Hebbard, the Ramona Town Hall, also known 
as Town Hall of Nuevo and Barnett Hall, 
would become one of the largest, and oldest, 
adobe structures in Southern California and 
serve as Ramona’s first high school, bank, li-
brary, movie theater, justice court and commu-
nity dance hall. 

Ramona Town Hall was also home to many 
of the town’s religious groups while their 
churches were being built, as well as the birth-
place of many other local organizations, in-
cluding the Ramona Grange, the Santa Maria 
Masonic Lodge, the Ramona Pioneer Histor-
ical Society, the Ramona Chamber of Com-
merce, the Ramona Art Guild, the Town Hall 
Players and the Ramona Council of Arts, Un-
limited. Events that took place at Ramona 
Town Hall included temperance meetings, Tur-
key Days, voting polls, 4-H Youth benefits, po-
litical meetings, as well as community theater 
and silent film festivals. The Ramona Town 
Hall was listed on the National Register of His-
toric Places in 1994. 

Despite this proud history, the fate of Ra-
mona Town Hall at times became seriously in 
question. Since its inception, Ramona Town 
Hall has operated solely on fundraisers, grant 
monies, private donations and rent collected 
for a variety of events. While always seem-
ingly in demand, there was a very real possi-
bility at one point of the Ramona Town Hall 
closing its doors. Thankfully, the people of Ra-
mona have never allowed this to happen and, 
due to the faithful service and dedication of 
private citizens on the Ramona Town Hall 
Board of Trustees, they help maintain and 
manage the Town Hall to ensure that it re-
mains viable, available to the community, and 
a continued source of local pride. I have had 
the honor and pleasure myself of speaking 
with my constituents on several occasions at 
the Ramona Town Hall. 

I want to congratulate the people of Ra-
mona, particularly the private citizens who vol-
unteer their time and resources toward ensur-
ing the Ramona Town Hall continues to serve 
its intended purpose. Their commitment to-
ward this cause is a reflection of the Ramona 
community as a whole and provides con-
fidence to us all that the Ramona Town Hall 
will continue to be a local asset and treasure 
for years to come. 
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PASSING OF LORETTA JONES 

HON. KAREN BASS 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Ms. BASS. Madam Speaker, I would like to 
honor the life and memory of a pioneer in the 
field of health policy, my long-time friend, col-
league and fellow organizer, Dr. Loretta 
Jones, who passed away on November 22. 

She was a founding member of the Commu-
nity Coalition for substance abuse Prevention 
and Treatment. In fact, she was the first staff 
person hired and developed the Coalition’s 
Prevention Network. That network brought to-
gether social service providers from South LA 
to address substance abuse in the community. 

Loretta had a towering passion for justice 
and a caregiver’s attention to detail. She 
founded Healthy African American Families 
(HAAF) in the wake of the 1992 Los Angeles 
uprising to engage universities, think tanks, 
and community members together to seek so-
lutions to longstanding health problems, in-
cluding the scourge of pre-term births in the 
African American community. For this work 
she received two honorary doctorates and, 
last year, she received the UCLA Medal, the 
university’s highest honor, for her career of 
working to address inequalities in health and 
health outcomes. 

She is best known for co-developing meth-
ods that give underserved communities a 
greater role in planning and implementing aca-
demic research. Community-Partnered 
Participatory Research (CPPR) calls for trans-
parency, accountability and equal power-shar-
ing between academics and communities. In 
2007, with UCLA professor Kenneth Wells, 
she published the CCPR model in the Journal 
of the American Medical Association. 

In doing so, she demonstrated another tenet 
of CPPR—that community members co-author 
research publications alongside academics. 
Loretta had that rare ability to serve as a 
bridge between the worlds of policy and re-
search, and the everyday lives of the people 
she cared about most. She mentored hun-
dreds of physicians, nurses, public health 
practitioners, social scientists and community 
members to do the same. Those people went 
on to become tenured faculty members at 
medical schools, state officials and senior ad-
visers in Congress and the White House. 

A native of Massachusetts, she earned a 
BA in psychology in 1963 and Master’s degree 
in criminal justice in 1972, both from North-
eastern University in Boston. She had been 
community faculty member at Charles R. Drew 
University of Medicine and Science since 
2010. A former foster youth herself, she fos-
tered 20 children in addition to raising her 
daughter. She made a real difference in the 
world during her 77 years. 

Loretta always insisted that ‘‘Everyone de-
serves the right to live, everyone deserves 
good health care, and we are all responsible 
for making it happen.’’ I mourn her passing 
with all of those who loved her. I am grateful 
for her compassion, her dedication, and the 
work to which she dedicated her life: to em-
power families to lead truly healthy lives. 

TRIBUTE TO MS. SOMHITA 
CHATTERJEE AND RECOGNIZING 
THE UNI-CAPITOL WASHINGTON 
INTERNSHIP PROGRAMME 

HON. ANDRÉ CARSON 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Mr. CARSON of Indiana. Madam Speaker, I 
rise today to honor the Uni-Capitol Wash-
ington Internship Programme, (UCWIP). Our 
great nation has benefited from the cross-cul-
tural exchange and dedication to public serv-
ice that a group of remarkable Australian col-
lege students have demonstrated during their 
time on Capitol Hill. 

The Uni-Capitol Washington Internship Pro-
gramme champions the positive growth of 
Australian undergraduate students through 
leadership and development on key political 
issues and in crucial policy areas. For two 
decades, UCWIP has matched some of the 
most outstanding young leaders with offices in 
the United States Congress. I am honored, 
once again, to be a host this year. Though 
each program participant is unique, I am 
proud to say that the reaction to working with 
them is universally positive. Our interns are 
known for being extremely bright, and their 
meaningful contributions regularly exceed our 
expectations. This has been especially true for 
our UCWIP intern, Somhita Chatterjee. 
Somhita came to us from the University of 
Melbourne, as an honor student pursuing Poli-
tics, International Studies, Media and Commu-
nications. Over the past month, I have 
watched Somhita work as an incredible leader, 
making assessments that are logical and well- 
thought out. She is dedicated and not afraid to 
champion issues that are important to her. 
She has also taught us so much about her 
home country and the many values we have 
in common. I have absolutely no doubt that 
Somhita’s dynamic personality and skillset will 
help her to be the best that she can be in all 
her future endeavors. Somhita’s generosity in 
serving Hoosiers, hard work, and positive 
presence have all been an incredible asset to 
our office, and we look forward to seeing her 
future success. 

Moreover, the program would not be where 
it is without a dedicated leader with a strong 
vision, and an unwavering spirit, making it all 
possible. I would like to thank Eric Federing 
for his continued leadership as the director 
and founder of the Uni-Capitol Washington In-
ternship Programme. Under Eric’s supervision, 
we see individual U.S.–Australia relationships 
are thriving, forging new friendships that are a 
testament to our shared prosperity. Today’s 
political climate calls for a global vision, and I 
am thankful that Eric continuously works to 
promote the exchange of views and ideas 
among leaders of the future. It has been an 
honor to have Somhita in our office, and I 
thank her for her hard work and commitment 
to public service. I wish her the best wherever 
her next journey may take her. 

HONORING BRIGADIER GENERAL 
CYNTHIA TINKHAM, FIRST FE-
MALE OKLAHOMA ARMY NA-
TIONAL GUARD GENERAL OFFI-
CER 

HON. KEVIN HERN 
OF OKLAHOMA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Mr. KEVIN HERN of Oklahoma. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today in honor of Brigadier 
General Cynthia Tinkham, the first female 
Oklahoma Army National Guard General Offi-
cer. 

This is a tremendous accomplishment, but 
those who know her know that this is a long 
overdue honor. 

Brigadier General Tinkham joined the Okla-
homa Army National Guard in 1989, a time 
when female service was severely limited. She 
has seen the scope of female service change 
drastically over her 30 years of service. For 
most of her time in the Oklahoma Army Na-
tional Guard, she has been either the first fe-
male or the only female in her position. 

But she is not one to shy away from a chal-
lenge. Brigadier General Tinkham uses her 
platform to encourage more women to be trail-
blazers in their industries and especially in the 
army. 

I congratulate Brigadier General Tinkham on 
her promotion and look forward to seeing how 
she influences the future of the Oklahoma 
Army National Guard and the future of women 
who serve. 

f 

HONORING ARMY SPECIALIST 
CHAD FULLER 

HON. ELISE M. STEFANIK 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 

Ms. STEFANIK. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the life, service and sacrifice of 
Army Specialist Chad Fuller. 

Specialist Fuller was born April 8, 1979 in 
the City of Potsdam, New York. In high 
school, Chad was a star athlete and an avid 
outdoorsman. He had a love for animals and 
was a dedicated volunteer at the Potsdam Hu-
mane Society where he frequently walked and 
fed the animals in the shelter’s care. 

After graduating high school in 1998, Chad 
enlisted in the Army. On August 31, 2003, 
Specialist Fuller was on patrol in Afghanistan 
when his unit engaged Taliban guerillas near 
the Pakistan border. He was one of six snip-
ers who came under fire during the early 
hours of ‘‘Operation Mountain Viper’’. Trag-
ically, Specialist Chad Fuller died from the in-
juries he sustained during the attack. 

On Sunday, February 17, The Potsdam Hu-
mane Society will be breaking ground on a 
new building that will allow them to improve 
and expand their mission. That building will be 
dedicated in honor of Army Specialist Chad 
Fuller. On behalf of New York’s 21st District, 
I want to join the Potsdam Humane Society in 
honoring Specialist Chad Fuller’s life of serv-
ice to his community and this nation. 
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